
MINUTES

The Monthly Board meeting of the Kewanee Park District Board of Commissioners was held at the Baker Park Office, Thursday, August 17, 2017.
PRESENT:  President Jim Heberer, Commissioners Jim Powell, Jacque Verscha, and Mike Nichols.  Also present was Brian Johnson, Director; Michelle Anderson, Secretary and David Pistorious (1st Midstate).
ABSENT:  Andrew Verstraete
President Jim Heberer called the meeting to order.  The minutes of the July meeting were reviewed and discussed. Jim Powell moved to accept the minutes as written. Mike Nichols seconded the motion.  All in favor.   
The July 2017 Financial Statement were reviewed and discussed. Jim Powell moved to accept the July 2017 Financial Statement. Mike Nichols seconded the motion. All in Favor.  August 2017 Bills for Approval were then reviewed and discussed. Mike Nichols moved to approve the bills for August. Jim Powell seconded the motion.  All in favor.  
The next agenda item was for “Consideration and action on a resolution retaining First Midstate Inc., as underwriter and Chapman and Cutler LLP to prepare the necessary legal proceedings for a proposed Bond Issue for the Park District.” David Pistorious with First Midstate presented the Board with a packet of information regarding the next yearly General Obligation Bond. Mr. Pistorious informed the Board that the Kewanee Park District’s EAV (Equalized Assessed Value) has increase a small amount since last year. Due to this increase, the amount of the new bond will be $500,000 which is $10,000 more than it was last year. The Board thanked Mr. Pistorious and First Midstate for their continued hard work to make the bonding process a smooth one. Jim Powell moved to approve the resolution retaining First Midstate Inc., as underwriter and Chapman and Cutler LLP to prepare necessary legal proceedings for a proposed Bond Issue for the Park District. Jacque Versch seconded the motion. All in Favor. A public hearing will be held during the October Board Meeting followed by Bond approval and Alt. Revenue Bond Abatement during the November Board Meeting.
OPEN BUSINESS: No open business to discuss
DIRECTOR JOHNSON’S REPORT: Director Johnson began his report with an update on Windmont Pond. The pond is recovering well after algae caused a natural fish kill. The fountain has been left on even overnight to help aerate and the fish are no longer swimming at the top looking for air. Director Johnson assured the Board that after talking to the Department of Natural Resources, he is confident the incident was due to natural causes. The no fishing signs have now been removed and it is business as usual at the pond.
Director Johnson’s next report item was to show the Board pictures of the new lettering installed on the newly named Chris and MaryLou Ketridge Pagoda at Windmont Park. The Board agreed the lettering works well with the pagoda and thanked Director Johnson for a great job.

Director Johnson next presented the Board with recommendations received from intern Cody Hardy on how to improve upon or expand different programs at Northeast Park next summer. Director Johnson believes Cody did a great job but does not think going forward that an intern is necessary. 

Director Johnson’s next report item was to provide the Board with pricing they had requested to remove and replace the existing backstops at the entrance to Northeast Park. The cost would be $1,400 each to be completed. The Board discussed the possibility of beginning to level that area off first and President Heberer suggested bringing in some dirt from the farmland the Kewanee Park District owns. Director Johnson reminded the Board that the Park District currently receives between $1,200 and $1,300 per year to allow someone to farm that land. The Board agreed to discuss the possibility further in an upcoming meeting where a 5 year plan will be developed. 
Director Johnson reported that the school contract money will be ready for pick up next week.

Director Johnson then presented the Board with an estimate to purchase a new engine for the Steiner at maintenance. The estimate was $8,520.00 which the Board agreed was too expensive. The Board did however acknowledge that the Steiner is a very important piece of equipment and would like to revisit the issue when the 2017 General Obligation Bond money is received. 
Director Johnson next gave an update on the Windmont spillway. Director Johnson has spoken with multiple contractors and does not believe an engineer will need to be called in. Director Johnson suggested discussing this issue during an upcoming meeting where a 5 year plan will be developed. The Board discussed the possibility of calling a special executive session meeting that would include the 4 full time employees to discuss many items and issues that have recently been brought up.

Director Johnson next reported that the Memorial Benches for Northeast Park have all been installed and all are spoken for. A question regarding the need of a sidewalk from the new parking lot to the Big Diamond was presented and the Board agreed that since there have been no complaints or calls to install one, it should be left alone at this time.

With nothing further in his report, Director Johnson turned the meeting back over to President Heberer who asked for any additional items or comments from the Commissioners. Neither Mike Nichols nor Jacque Verscha had any further items to discuss. Jim Powell commented that he had visitors in from out of state who were extremely impressed with both Northeast Park and Baker Park Golf Course. Director Johnson informed the Board that they received a nice email from Sis Lippens commending Jerry Bowers on a job well done with the youth golf school this past summer. Jim Powell also expressed he believes the Grand Entrance at Northeast Park should have gold letters to match the other parks. Mike Nichols agreed and suggested the Park District Employees paint the ones at Northeast Park. 
President Heberer inquired as to whether more advertising is needed to help bring business to the Golf Course. Director Johnson believes that with the addition of Facebook, the Park District is reaching a lot more people and should be considered advertising in itself. President Heberer then inquired about the status of the 19th Hole Restaurant. Director Johnson stated that he has hired 2 more employees for the restaurant after losing 4 employees recently. 

President Heberer then inquired as to any projects scheduled for the winter months and suggested with the money being tight that JR Salisbury and Dan Erickson both only have 1  person each for project help throughout the winter months to help cut down on costs. Director Johnson took a moment to inform the Board that relations between the parks and the golf course seem to be heading in the right direction.  President Heberer then questioned the picnic tables being stored at the Trapgrounds. Director Johnson informed the Board that the picnic tables are there due to needing the wood replaced because of warping and graffiti. The Board asked Director Johnson to have the picnic tables under the new pagoda at Northeast Park secured to the concrete somehow as skateboard patrons are moving them and using them as additional ramps. President Heberer’s last item was to ask Director Johnson to purchase 2 new high chairs for the 19th Hole Restaurant as the current ones are old and seem sticky no matter how many times they are cleaned.  

With nothing further to discuss, President Heberer entertained a motion to adjourn the meeting. Mike Nichols moved to adjourn the meeting. Jim Powell seconded the motion. All in Favor. Motion passed. 


